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February 15, 2008

Dear Tribal Leader:

As you may know [ have been pushing very hard to get the United States Senate to
complete its work on the Indian Health Care Improvement Act.

I am pleased to tell you that we now have unanimous consent to complete the five
amendments and vote on final passage of the Indian Health Care Improvement Act on
Monday, February 25 and Tuesday, February 26. February 26 will be a real day of
celebration when we finally -- after 8 long years -- get that legislation through the United
States Senate.

[ made the passage of the Indian Health Care Improvement Act the highest priority of our
Indian Affairs Committee, and although it’s taken awhile, I believe we are finally going
to get this done in this Congress.

As you know | feel strongly that there is a full scale health care crisis in much of Indian
country. We have health rationing going on in a manner that all of us should reject. It’s
long past the time for this country to keep its promise to the first Americans, and I intend
to fight to try to make it happen.

[ just wanted to let you know that we are at long last headed towards final passage
because of the unanimous consent request we made last evening to finish the bill when
we get back from the Senate recess that is occurring this week.

Thank you for the support of your tribe and the work that all Indian tribes have done to
get to this point where we might finally celebrate the passage of the Indian Health Care
Improvement Act through the United States Senate.

Best wishes.
Sincerely,

Byron L. Horgan
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